
                                                                 

‘Achieving Through Learning’                              NEWSLETTER 

                                                  Friday 28th May 2021 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 

A huge well done to all the children for a fantastic Summer 1 half term in school. It has been wonderful to 

see everyone back at school and also to welcome some new families to the Nelson Academy community 

too. 

The month of May usually includes Year 6 SATs week but this year all statutory testing has been cancelled 

by the Government. Our Year 6 children have been working incredibly hard and wanted the opportunity to 

share their knowledge and skills so they have completed past SATs papers and WOW, they have most  

certainly taken this chance to shine and show off everything they know! Well done Year 6 we are incredibly 

proud of you all ☺   

We have been delighted by the response to our offer of ‘Bubble After School Clubs’ for Key Stage 2 and 

are looking forward to the clubs for Key Stage 1 starting next half term. Spaces are limited and have been 

allocated in the order that parents/carers have notified staff of their wish for their child to attend. We can 

only apologise if your child has not been able to secure a place on this occasion but waiting lists are in 

place should any spaces become available.   

If you ever have any questions or queries, please remember that in addition to your child’s class teacher,  

Mrs Sykes (Assistant Principal EYFS & KS1), Mr Rossiter (Assistant Principal KS2), Miss Airdrie (Assistant 

Principal SENCO) and myself are always here to speak to, either in person or via Class Dojo. 

We break up for the May half term holiday today. Please remember to keep following the Government’s 

COVID-19 Guidance over the break and also to take care in the long overdue sunshine!  We look forward to 

seeing everyone back in school on Monday 7th June. 

Many thanks for your continued support.  

Best wishes Mrs Sarah Wilson – Principal 

THE BIG ASK 
 

It’s time to give something big back to young people like you after COVID — and we need your help to do 

it. 

This is the largest ever survey of children and young people in England. We’ll use what you tell us to 

show the government what you think, and what children need to live happier lives. 

 

This survey will only take you 5-10 minutes. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=rHV4b5iwwmk 

 

https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigask/  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=rHV4b5iwwmk
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigask/


 

 
 
 

Please can we ask that chil-
dren DO NOT bring any kind 
of food (including chocolate 
bars) containing NUTS into 
school for break or lunch 

time. This is due to some chil-
dren having serve nut         

allergies. 

Thank you in advance 

Pupil Asset Parent App 

Download it now, confirm your email address with the 

school office.  

Your username is your email address and request a pass-

word. 

You can pre order lunches and pay for them. 

If the app stops working press profile at the bottom 

(single person shape) then press sign out, then you 

should be able to log back in.  

Nelson Nursery 
 

We are now looking at September places for 
our Nursery class.  

Do you have a child who will be turning 3 
soon?  If so, you can fill out an application 

form with your session preferences.  
 

We accept the 15 and 30 funded hours the 
term after your child turns 3.  

However if you would like to pay extra, your 
child can start as soon as they turn 3.  

 If you would like to know more then please 
speak to Mrs Carman or call the school office 

 School Attendance Percentage 

      Week Ending: 30/4/2021 

   Selkie, Hippogriff & Pegasus 98% 

Week Ending: 7/5/202 

Cerberus 99% 

 Week Ending: 14/5/2021 

Thunderbirds & Pegasus 100% 

Week Ending: 21/5/2021 

Hippogriff & Thunderbirds 99% 

 

 

 

School Photographer will be in school to 

take class photo’s on 

Thursday 24th June  

This year we will be using  

The School Photography Company  

They are a cashless company, all or-

dering will be completed online! 

New Website 

We have a new website , have a 

look, all information about the 

school is on there and will be up-

dated regularly. 

https://

www.nelsonacademy.co.uk/  

 



Eco Club News 

Nelson has begun the process of gaining the internationally recognized Eco-Schools 
Green Flag accreditation. Classes from Reception to Year 6 have elected eco-warriors 
to help bring about positive eco-based changes at the school. 

A survey was issued to each class, and there were three areas in which the students feel 
very passionate about. These were cutting down on litter, increasing habitats for ani-
mals, and growing plants at the school and abroad. The eco-committee is drawing up 
their action plans to achieve these goals. Though we may not be able to see completion 
of all of these by the end of this school year, watch out for some incredible improve-
ments in future terms. 

Our first school wide activity is to acknowledging World Rainforest Day in June. This 
day is designed to bring awareness to the world’s rapidly declining rainforests. Though 
this day is on the Tuesday, we will be celebrating on Friday, June 25th with a non-
uniform day. Children will be encouraged to “Go Green” by wearing green clothes, or 
clothes decorated with a rainforest animal, trees or plants. As with all non-uniform 
days, children can choose to still wear their uniform. We will be taking donations- there 
will be no set amount, nor is it mandatory; but the proceeds we raise will be divided be-
tween Just one Tree Charity (which plants trees around the world) and a wildlife cam-
era for the school. In addition, we are going to encourage eco-friendly lunches such as 
food in re-usable containers or local produce with less travel miles. The children may 
also participate in a variety of “green” activities on the day. 

School Diary Dates 

Friday 28th May-School Closes for Half term Holiday 

Monday 7th June -School Re-opens for Summer Term  

Thursday 24th June - Class Photo’s with The School Photography Company 

Friday 25th June - World Rainforest Day wear non-uniform, wear green or decorate your clothes 

with rainforest animals, tress or plants. 

Wednesday 21st July - Last Day of Summer Term 2021 - School closes for SUMMER! 

 

Monday 6th September - School Re-opens for the New School Year 

Jokes of the Month - By Kristers, Antonio and Kristian 

Why did the banana go to the doctors? He wasn’t peeling very well! 

Why was there lightening in the lab?  Because the scientists were brain storming! 



 

 

Well done to Tabitha 

We have another hair donation to the  

Little Princess Trust from a Reception 

Class pupil. 

Here she is with the donation and 

fantastic certificate, all this hair will go  

to  making wigs for children who need 

them. 

 

  

Attendance for School Year 20-21 
Attendance Awards Update 
In light of all the challenges and changes which families and schools have faced due 
to COVID 19 we will not be doing our normal termly and annual attendance awards 
this school year.  We will be reporting on attendance on end of year reports and are 
hopeful that awards will be able to commence again from September.   




